

BETWEEN THE SHEETS



More thank-you's, Reminders & AGM NOTICE!

Last Thursday under sunny skies we had another successful Macgregor Meats Fundraiser pick up day. We sold 313 cases which earned us a staggering \$3,336 in commission. Just when we think the interest in this program is waning your support is stellar. In total this fundraiser has earned the BCC \$17,763 since our first sale in April of 2021. Thank you to our ring leader's Alice VanAllen and Jim Lye (whose idea this was in the first place) and to all of our sellers. Our top seller was Ron Haines our former BCC President whose family and friends bought 50 CASES! Our hearts are full. Plus it was great to see so many of your smiling faces - we miss you! **THANK YOU ALL.**

It was also a great day for **Loonie Auction & Dinner May 27th** Ticket Sales and prize donation drop offs. You should have ALL received the specific email regarding who to contact for last minute ticket sales - LAST DAY MAY 19th ... IF in doubt regarding who to contact ... EMAIL info@beavertoncurlingclub.com At the Loonie Auction you can also pick up information regarding attending or sponsoring a hole at our **BCC Memorial Golf Tournament Friday Sept 15th.**

The primary purpose of this 'Between the Sheets' is to give the official notice of the proposed FEE SCHEDULE and/or proposed BY-LAW CHANGES 30 days prior to our **Annual General Meeting being held Thursday June 15th** at 7:30pm in the BCC Lounge. These will be voted upon by voting members at this meeting. We hope you will attend, learn more about our financial position and support your Board of Directors as we share the results of our 2022/2023 season.

PLEASE RSVP TO info@beavertoncurlingclub.com BY JUNE 8TH IF YOU WISH TO ATTEND THE AGM.

2023/2024 PROPOSED FEE SCHEDULE

Membership Choices; Voting Members NEW curler – unlimited curling Unlimited 2nd year NEW curler (joined 22/23) Unlimited curling for the season - 3rd year plus One game weekly for the season	22/23 \$350.00*x \$415.00*x \$515.00*x \$375.00*x	23/24 \$360.00*x \$425.00*x \$525.00*x \$385.00*x
NEW Two games weekly for the season	N/A	\$450.00*x
Membership Choices; Non-Voting Members Pay As you Play - Base Fee Including 8 games Pay As you Play - Each additional game Junior Member - 1st Child Junior Member - each additional child 20% discount Social Member	\$305.00 \$10.00 \$100.00 \$80.00 \$20.00	\$305.00 \$10.00 \$100.00 \$80.00 \$20.00
Optional Locker fee Optional 50-50 draw participation Capital Fund Contribution Included in Fee x	\$20.00 \$20.00 \$25.00	\$20.00 \$20.00 \$35.00

NB; 1) 10\$ fee increases on current voting membership choices are being directed to our capital fund, 2) All Fees include HST, 3) * Includes \$75.00 volunteer fee refunded after completion of 8 hours of service, 4) ALL dues must be paid at Registration BEFORE the season begins



In our By-Laws the terms of office for President and Vice-President are stated as two consecutive years. Your Board of Directors are proposing the following change;

• By-Law 4-3, a & c; The terms of office can be extended at the discretion of the Board of Directors with a majority vote.

COMMUNITY CORNER NEWS;

Did your know ... Approximately 50% of the Harold Lodwick Citizenship Award recipients (including Harold himself) have been current or former Beaverton Curling Club members. 2022 recipients were Larry & Sylvia Farrell.

15TH ANNUAL CALL FOR NOMINATIONS



HAROLD LODWICK CITIZENSHIP AWARD

To Nominate Someone:

Contact The Harold Lodwick Citizenship Award Committee, by email, naming your nominee, the reason For Your Nomination including their past & present volunteer work and community participation along with the Nominees contact info and your contact info.

NOMINATIONS MUST BE RECEIVED BY



June 1st, 2023

Email Nominations to:

haroldlodwickcitizenship@gmail.com

Beaverton
Special Events

OUR EMAIL DISTRIBUTION LIST includes;

All paid registered members both curlers and social members, All Learn to Curl 'Want to Try First' folks, Some members who did not return but want to stay in touch, Some interested folks who could not join this year - but may next, AND

Some of our Sponsors and Advertisers who want to hear what we are up to!

IF there is anyone you know who may be interested in receiving Newsletters and Event News from the BCC, please have them email info@beavertoncurlingclub.com and request to be added to our distribution list. SOME communications are for MEMBERS ONLY.

Similarly, if you wish to be removed from our list please let us know.